
301 St. Ann’s Road
Campbell River, BC  V9W 4C7 

Telephone: 250-286-5700
info@campbellriver.ca
www.campbellriver.ca
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FEBRUARY 20, 2019

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
OPPORTUNITY FOR INPUT
Zoning Bylaw Amendment

File: P1800074 (302 Birch St.)

A Public Hearing will be held in the Council Chambers of City Hall 
located at 301 St. Ann’s Road in Campbell River, B.C. at 6:30 p.m. 
on February 25, 2019 to provide an opportunity for public input on 
Bylaw No. 3727, 2019.

What is the purpose of Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 3727, 2019?
This is a rezoning applicati on from Residenti al Multi ple Two (RM-2) 
Zone to a new Comprehensive Development (CD) Zone to allow for 
the development of a 51 unit rental apartment building.  

Legal Descripti on
LOT A, PLAN EPP85814, DISTRICT LOT 72, SAYWARD LAND DISTRICT

Where can I view a copy of the bylaw?
View a copy of the proposed Bylaw at City Hall in the Development 
Services Department between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., 
Monday to Friday from February 15, 2019 to February 25, 2019.

How can I provide comments?
Speak at the Public Hearing or share a writt en submission for 
Council’s considerati on. Submit writt en comments in advance to 
the Development Services Department at City Hall, or email to 
planning@campbellriver.ca, to be received no later than 4 p.m. on 
February 22, 2019. Register at the Public Hearing or in advance by 
calling 250-286-5700.

Please note that legal considerati ons prevent Council from receiving 
any representati ons or submissions aft er the close of the Public 
Hearing.

For more informati on, please contact the Development Services 
Department at 250-286-5726 or Andy Gaylor at 250-286-5735 or via 
email at andy.gaylor@campbellriver.ca
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NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ESTABLISH SEPARATE
MOBILE VENDOR FEES ON PRIVATE PROPERTY AND

PUBLIC SPACE BY WAY OF AMENDING THE
BUSINESS LICENCE BYLAW 3296, 2007

The Council of the City of Campbell River intends to amend the Business Licence 
Bylaw 3296, 2007, to introduce separate fees between mobile vendors operati ng 
on private property and on public space. The proposed bylaw amendment would 
establish: 

• $300 annual business licence fee for mobile vendors operati ng on public space;

• provisions for permit conditi ons and restricti ons for mobile vendors applying to
 operate on public space  

Under the terms of Secti on 59(2) of the Community Charter, if you consider 
yourself to be aff ected by the proposed Business Licence Amendment Bylaw 3701, 
2018, and wish to provide input, you can make writt en representati ons to Council 
before the bylaw is considered for adopti on. All comments must be submitt ed to 
City Hall by 4:00 p.m. on February 25, 2019.

Council will consider adopti ng the Business Licence Amendment Bylaw 3701, 2018 
at its regular meeti ng on February 25, 2019 at 6:30 p.m.

The draft  Business Licence Amendment Bylaw 3701, 2018 is available for viewing 
between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding 
holidays, at City Hall, 301 St. Ann’s Road, Campbell River. 

For inquiries concerning the Business Licence Amendment Bylaw 3701, 2018 
please contact Laura Walker - Planning Technician by phone at 250-286-5727, or 
by email at laura.walker@campbellriver.ca 


